Bloomfield Police Department

Monthly Report for December 2016
This is the monthly report for the Month of December 2016 from the Bloomfield Police Department.  It is the police department’s goal to keep the citizens of Bloomfield Township/Village informed as to the police department’s activities, statistics, and community projects.  It is very important that the citizens be aware of the various concerns that have and are occurring within our community.
On Wednesday, December 7th at approximately 5:20pm, officers responded to the area of Hwy H and Schaitel Drive for a report of a two vehicle personal injury crash.  At the conclusion of the investigation a 57-year-old male driver was issued a traffic citation for fail/yield while making a left turn.
On Friday, December 16th at approximately 7:00am, officers responded to a report of a vehicle fire in the 1400 block of Fairview Road.  The fire was ultimately extinguished by the Bloomfield-Genoa City Fire Department.  There were not any injuries reported during this incident and the vehicle which had to be towed from the scene was severely damaged by the fire.  This fire was not suspicious in nature.

On Monday, December 19th at approximately 12:59pm, officers responded to a report of a burglary which occurred at a residence on Charles Young Drive.  Information surrounding this has been intentionally withheld as the incident remains under investigation.

On Wednesday, December 21st at approximately 8:31pm, officers responded to a report of a single vehicle versus concrete bridge pillar property damage only accident on Pell Lake Drive at the Hwy 12 overpass.  At the conclusion of the investigation a 55-year-old male driver was issued a traffic citation for unreasonable and imprudent speed.
On Friday, December 30th at approximately 9:51pm, officers responded to a criminal damage to property complaint in the 800 block of Hyacinth Road.  The complainant reported that he was seated in his residence when a front window of his residence had been broken with a rock.  When the complainant exited his house he discovered that the rear windows of two vehicles parked in his driveway had also been broken.  This incident remains under investigation.
During the month of December 2016 officers from the Bloomfield Police Department affected 6 arrests for warrants issued by the Bloomfield Municipal Court satisfying approximately $1,171.00 in outstanding forfeitures.
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During the month of December 2016 the Bloomfield Police Department responded to 786 calls for service compared to 1,261 calls for service during the month of December 2015.  During the month of December 2016 the police department affected 66 arrests for various violations of Bloomfield Municipal Ordinances and Wisconsin State Statutes compared to 135 arrests during the month of December 2015. 

The month and year to date statistics have been listed on the next page for review.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lloyd S. Cole

Lloyd S. Cole
Chief of Police
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